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Opening 

Members of the Hellenic Parliament, University Professors, Esteemed Conference 
Speakers, members of the Press and the Mass Media, Dear Chairman of ECNAIS, 
Dear Colleagues and Friends, 

On behalf of the Hellenic Association of Independent Schools, it is with great 
pleasure that I welcome you all to the ECNAIS Conference, which this year the HAIS 
had the honour and pleasure to co-organize in close co-operation with the ECNAIS 
Executive Committee and to host in this lovely venue, in the Historical City of 
Athens. 

The theme of this year’s ECNAIS conference is “The empowerment of Society 
through Freedom of Education” and I feel that, in many respects, it could not come at 
a more appropriate time. I say this dear friends, because we live in strange and 
difficult times, which often burden our societies with new fears, stress our resources 
and reflectively lead many countries to policies of tighter controls and limitations of 
our freedoms. It is our ardent conviction that the present and future challenges, we 
face in Europe, can be much more successfully addressed with more freedom in our 
societies, not less. 

The strongest advantage of our common European heritage is comprised by our 
democratic liberties and our civic rights. History proves that more freedom 
strengthens our societies and such a statement is nowhere more applicable than in the 
area of Education. 

Dear Colleagues, perhaps the greatest social achievement of the 19th and 20th 
century, was the establishment of the free for all public education system. Through 
this for the first time in human history universal school access was granted to all 
children irrespective of the social class they belonged. 

A century and more later, the public school education system, in most European 
countries, appears to becoming less and less satisfactory. 

Teachers in public schools appear less motivated. Students in public schools appear 
more estranged from their educational environment and with less interest for their 
school program. We feel the reasons of these inadequacies lie in the way public 
education is organized, in most countries. It is this type of organization that gave birth 
to a monopolistic, bureaucratic, non-competitive public school, incapable to evolve 
and incorporate the fast occurring changes in society and the new needs which 
emanate there off. At the same time contemporary research shows that in most 
European countries, despite the fact that independent schools have less available 
resources than public schools, despite also the fact that their class sizes are usually 
larger than public schools, their students appear to gain more in competences and 
knowledge than their public schools counterparts. 

The parents who opt for independent schools appear also more satisfied from the 
academic program, the social, cultural and athletic activities and the safety and 
security level of the school environment. Independent school students also tend to be 



involved in more interesting and productive projects, enjoy better communication 
with their teachers and appear more socially integrated, more tolerant, more eager and 
prone to learn. Evidently, research does not lead to the conclusion that all independent 
schools are better. There are unsatisfactory independent schools, but these sooner or 
later close down and thus make room for better schools. The conditions I just 
described, stand valid in many European countries, certainly in Greece and as a result, 
public opinion demands change, demands educational reforms, demands more 
freedom in education, demands to be granted the parental right of choice of the right 
school and the institutional instruments to exercise this right, which may I remind us 
all, is a fundamental right of the EU citizens as inscribed in article 14 of the EU 
Charter. Thus, the questions which must be addressed by our democracies are: Firstly, 
up to which point should the State prevent the exercise of freedom of choice in 
education and secondly, who should choose the education of our children, the 
politicians, the educators or the parents? We remain convinced that an education 
system, that would place parents and their rights between the State and the Schools, 
would offer such a freedom of choice to the parents, that no government thereafter 
would dare remove. Such a system would indeed empower our societies in more ways 
than we think possible. It is indeed a shame that at present the Greek government is 
plotting a course in the opposite direction, diminishing instead of increasing the range 
of parental choice in education. 

I would like to conclude my opening remarks be expressing on behalf of the HAIS a 
heartfelt thank you to the ECNAIS Executive Committee members and its Chairman, 
for their faultless cooperation, to all our esteemed speakers from Greece and abroad 
who honour us with their presence and to all of you who travelled from all corners of 
Europe to participate in our conference. 
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